
Conservation Commission

July 14, 2011

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Brian Mokler, Wayne Elliott and Steve Ober; Alternate.  Karen Ober sat in as the Selectmen’s Representative

Open
At 6:59pm, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

 Wayne Elliott made a motion to approve the minutes of June 9, 2011 meeting, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

 Steve Ober made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 27, 2011 meeting, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

Lots for sale


Jon Martin met with the commission to update us on the lots that he has looked at for boundary work and timber harvests.  Jon reports that there is some noted 4-wheeler damage on lots 16/3 & 16/4, this probably needs to be cleaned up.  Jon reports that the Dr. True Rd property appears to be previously surveyed however, the lines are not monument, and he has located most of the pins but would feel more comfortable with the assistance of a licensed surveyor to blaze the lot.  He reports there is nice wood on this lot for harvest.  Lot 1/12 is abutted by property owned/managed by the New England Forestry Foundation and our lot appears to have had some cutting done, but a Jon would like the licensed surveyor to assist here as well.  Jon reports on lot 9/107 he found the pins, however the boundary evidence not definite, he will need to establish lines. Over all Jon would recommend assistance for him on the Dr True Rd lot from a licensed surveyor and feels he can work with the NEF to assist him in reestablishing the property for the town on lot 1/12.  Jon was asked to have recommended license surveyors submit a written quote to the Conservation Commission for review and selection for the assistance he will need in reestablishing boundary lines and identify possible timber trespass. Steve Ober made a motion to allow Jon Martin to contact a few surveyors to get quotes on assisting him in re-establishing the boundaries for lots 11/71, Dr True Road 2nd by John Early all were in favor.

Swain Update

 
Chair Crosby reported that there is a meeting with the Swains and NRCS on August 3rd at the farm to do a HazMat walk.  Anyone interested in being presented may do so.

Brain Mokler stepped off the board for the purpose of the Dion discussion.

Dion property update

Chair Crosby reported that Rob Dion contacted him regarding the letter we sent to him and the requirements the Dion’s still needed for their bank.  Bob Ward the town planner was asked to assist with a letter for the town regarding the zoning for the easement.  Chair Crosby states that clear title is forth coming.  Steve Ober made a motion to send a follow up letter to the Dion’s stating that we have received correspondence that they are in the process of clearing title to their property, therefore, we would like to extend out deadline from August 1, 2011 (per our letter dated 6/13/11) to October 1, 2011, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor. Katy will send follow up letter to the Dion’s.

Brain Mokler step back on the board.

Earth Day


No Update

Willett offer


Rob Robillard from Steele Hill Resort, met with the commission regarding the interest of Steele Hill to connect the Virginia Hutton trail and/or the trail system coming off the hill to the town owned property. Mr Willett’s offer was discussed and the intent of the commission.  Mr. Willett was invited was unable to attend this evening, however Chair Crosby stated Mr. Willett would like to name the trail after his mother.  Maps were reviewed and discussed.  Chair Crosby, Brian, John and Rob Robillard will walk the trails to see where and how they could be connected.  John Earley will contact Mr. Willett with this update.

New Business

Chair Crosby reported that the Barry Conservation Camp in Berlin is opened again.  Katy and Chair Crosby will research for possible sponsorship for next year.


Monitoring of the Meader easement is due.  Katy will call Steve Walker to get the form emailed to us. The walk could take place the 2nd week of August, Chair Crosby will contact Brian.

Correspondence



Chair Crosby reviewed the UNH Co-op ext is putting the NH Coverts workshop on  9/21-9/24, it is a 3 day commitment and anyone interested in going, the commission will pay for the cost


Chair Crosby reviewed a letter from the library regarding the Science center pass


Members of the commission would like the work of the commission sent in a report form to April in the town office for publishing in the newspaper.  Katy will put something together and get it to April.


Steve Ober made a motion to keep the current officers for the next year for the commission, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor. Brad Crosby will continue as Chair and John Earley will continue as out vie-chair.

Adjourn


At 8:25pm, Brian Mokler made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 


